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The inaugural meeting of the Wainuiomata Historical 
Society was held on 10 May 1977 at the Riverside Hall. 
Mr Harry Slingsby was elected President, Mrs Audrey 
Carlyle, Secretary and Mrs Joan Yates, Treasurer. 
 
In March 1987, at the instigation of Paul Paton, 
Chairman of the Wainuiomata Primary School 
Committee, the Wellington Education Board gave the 
use of the ‘old school’ to the Society for the purpose of 
setting up a district museum.  
 
After two and a half years of working “Bs” the Museum 
was opened on 30 September 1989 by Harry Martin, 
the first and only Mayor of Wainuiomata.  
 
The current Wainuiomata Historical Museum Society 
Incorporated is registered with the Charities 
Commission and is run by volunteers. It aims to 
encourage the study of history and to foster and 
maintain a public appreciation of local places and 
matters of historical interest. It does this by providing for 
the permanent preservation of a wide variety of objects 
and records and allowing access to these by the public. 
 
 
The ‘old school’ is one of the oldest purpose-built school buildings in the Wellington region and 
was built by James Burrow in 1908 alongside the original 1861/1862 school building. The latter 
was demolished in 1916. An additional classroom was added in 1938. From the 1970s the 
building was used as an art classroom and later was used for storage. 
 
The original 1908 room has been converted into a classroom with wooden desks from several 
periods, slates, blackboards, books and school journals. It is here that children can experience 
schooling of past years and is unique in the Wellington region. The 1938 addition contains 
household implements, clothes, tools, photographs, and paintings used in or depicting life in the 
Wainuiomata Valley in years gone by. Many items have been donated by descendants of the 
early settlers. The Museum is a Historic Place Category II building. 
 
After extensive internal refurbishment the Museum was re-opened on 7 September 2009. 
Information panels covering the local history were added in September 2014. A collection of 
school photographs can be viewed in the classroom and any assistance with identifying 
‘unknown’ pupils would be much appreciated.  

New Book Launched Sep 2016 
 

 
 

Copies available for sale - $15 

  


